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Petitioner:  Lewis Stein 

 

 Take notice that on February 23, 2017, the New Jersey Racing Commission received a 

petition for rulemaking from Lewis Stein requesting that the Commission adopt a new rule 

permitting New Jersey residents to place wagers with the New Jersey Account Wagering system 

while a resident is temporarily outside the State of New Jersey.   A Notice of Receipt of Petition 

for Rulemaking was published in the New Jersey Register on May 15, 2017 at 49 N.J.R. 1260(a).   

 Take notice that on April 21, 2017, the Commission took action with regard to the above-

described petition and determined to refer the matter for further deliberations which shall be 

concluded within 90 days of the referral so that the matter may be place before the Commission 

for consideration at a public meeting. 

 Take further notice that on July 19, 2017, the New Jersey Racing Commission duly 

considered the petition pursuant to law and took Final Action.  At that time, the New Jersey 

Racing Commission denied the petition based upon legal advice, as approval would be 

inconsistent with the existing law which requires the system to be an intra-state system.    
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